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Minutes of a meeting of the
Intercultural Diversity Commission
November, 25, 2024 6:30 p.m. 

The Intercultural Diversity Commission of Shining Waters Regional Council met on Monday, November, 25, 2024, online by zoom. The meeting began at 6:30 p.m. 


Present: Amy Lee (Chair), Néstor Medina, John Joseph Mastandrea, Innocent Karuhanga, Joel Aguirre, Hedy Baker-Graf, Amber Lee Rowe.
Regrets: 
Staff: Kim Uyede-Kai

Welcome
Chairperson Amy Lee welcomed everyone. 

Land Acknowledgment
Kim Uyede-Kai acknowledged the land. 

Prayer and Reflection
Kim Uyede-Kai offered a prayer and reflection
We recognize this to be a safe space. 

Agenda 
The agenda was approved by consensus.

Sharing Circle
The commission members had a time of sharing personal, community, and community of faith news as they arrived.

Minutes
The minutes of the October 28, 2024 Meeting Notes as circulated were approved by consensus.

Staff updates (Kim)
Kim shared her experiences and reflections from her Sabbatical, which included attending a Palestinian conference. She also discussed her work on a lay worship leadership course, which evolved into a decolonized future project. 

Kim mentioned her participation in an international lab focused on decolonizing communities and the importance of finding allies in this process. She emphasized the need for self-reflection and community support in decolonizing efforts. 

Kim reported on the addition of two new Shining Waters staff members starting in March.


Update on task group work on Seoul Presbytery PROK proposal for Partner in Mission “Memorandum of Agreement” 
The commission discussed the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Soul Presbytery and made plans for a meeting early next year, potentially face-to-face during the UCC 100th anniversary celebration.

Korean language translations
The commission also discussed the Korean language translation of various resources, with the Ministry and Personnel booklet pending posting on the website due to its size.

New Business

Finance: 
a) Micro-Grants
The Commission discussed the creation of a new application form for the Social and Ecological Justice Fund, designed to support local intercultural events or activities in regionalized faith communities. Kim proposed a budget for 2025 that includes opportunities for communities of faith to apply for up to $500 per year to design an intercultural project. 

The grant would be available to churches trying to become intercultural, with a specific focus on racialized communities of faith. Nestor is developing scenarios for what the grants could look like, excluding social events. Innocent shared his experience with a soccer team that brings together people from different cultures, and suggested that the grants could be used for similar projects. 

Joel suggested a seminar on immigration issues, and Hedy mentioned that the United Church is facing difficulties due to new immigration rules and is planning a political advocacy move. The Commission agreed to campaign to the government to influence changes in the new rules.

Kim agreed to draft an application form that would be easy to use.


b) Funding-Néstor’s book 
The commission discussed a call for vote for a committee, funding for Nestor's co-authored intercultural book publication, and the 2025 IDC budget. The commission members were in favour but the vote was postponed to the next meeting to allow for more discussion and input. The funding for Nestor's book was approved, with the understanding that a workshop would be included as part of the publication. The workshop would be recorded and available online for wider access.

c) 2025 IDC Budget
The commission also discussed the allocation of funds for various projects, with a 2025 total budget of $35,000 being approved. 


New Business
Workshop for Ethnic Congregations.
The commission discussed plans for an ethnic congregation gathering in the New Year, with two possible dates: March 20th and May 3rd. The team agreed to check with potential host churches for availability and to move quickly in forming a planning committee. A possible location was also discussed.

Next meeting
Monday, January 27, 2025, on Zoom 6:30-8:30 p.m

Chairperson, Amy Lee, closed the gathering with prayer.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.




